



Winter Newsletter 2017

National Adoption Day

Essex Probate Court November 17, 2017

November was National Adoption Month. On November 17th we were pleased and honored to participate in the first ever National Adoption Day Celebration at the Essex County Probate Court. We finalized 5 adoptions that day.

In addition to finalizing many adoptions, we celebrated adoption and the families formed by adoption.

Adoption is the legal process of creating a family. In our society, the word family has taken on many different meanings.

It was a very exciting day for all the families. Several families brought extended family members and others brought themselves and their child.

Ben and Julia, whose adoption of Isabella was finalized that day, invited her biological mother Stacey and her two children, Cassie & Charlie, along with grandparents, cousins, aunts, uncles and friends. This was a first for AWL and the Judge that the biological family was present at the finalization. I was quite taken that after the formal ceremony; Isabella's grandparents all hugged Stacey and thanked her.

Their love and gratitude was sincere. They are a snap shot into an open adoption; with adoptive parents, biological family and extended family all brought together through Isabella... they create a new family

by adoption.

Continued on Page 3





Inside this issue:

From Amy From Nancy Amy continued 3 Finalizations

Adoptions With Love 246 Walnut St. Suite 103 Newton, MA 02460 tel (617) 964-4357

www.adoptionswithlove.org info@awlonline.org

It is that time of year again when we typically pause and think about our lives; where we are, where we were and where we would like to be. We just enjoyed the Thanksgiving holiday when many of us shared what we are thankful for as we enjoy a meal with family and/or friends. We did hear from many of you who thought of Adoptions With Love during this time. Some wrote in to say hello, sent us some pictures of your beautiful families and some made donations through our website/Facebook donation button. We really do appreciate your messages and donations to our program. We LOVE to hear about your children and updates on your families. If making a donation to AWL is something that you want to do, let me tell you the best way to do this. It is very simple. You can go to our website: www.adoptionswithlove.org and on our home page at the bottom you will see a box that says DONATE NOW. That will bring you to a PayPal site. It is very safe.

There is also a DONATE NOW button on our FACEBOOK page which will take you to the same PayPal site. https://www.facebook.com/AdoptionsWithLove/

We use your donations in very specific ways; they are not for our operating expenses. Your donations go to:

Assisting birthmothers to better their lives through education, job training or setting up new places to live.

Assisting pre-adoptive families who are struggling with the fees for adoption and will be wonderful loving parents.

Adding to the Adoptions With Love records trust so that YOUR children's records will be protected in perpetuity.

Another way to "donate" to Adoptions With Love is to write a review. Social media is the main avenue these days to support an organization. We have had to learn more about this and it is VERY VITAL to the overall health of our organization. It is another way you can give back to YOUR adoption agency. And we appreciate it very much. Here are two ways you can write a quick review.

FACEBOOK https://www.facebook.com/AdoptionsWithLove/ on the LEFT side of our page under our pink logo if you scroll down you will see "REVIEWS".

Google Reviews: www.google.com and search for Adoptions With Love. On the right side you will see our picture and it will say: google reviews. Click on reviews and that will bring up a box to write a review and select stars. You can also do this on your mobile phone. Search for Adoptions With Love on your phone and click the ORGANIC site (our picture). You will see REVIEWS and click that and start your review by selecting the stars.

We want to thank YOU very much for all your support of Adoptions With Love. It

media reviews are important to our agency's well-being. Adoptions With Love is your adoption agency; here for you now and into the future. Here for our birthparents now and into the future. That is the beauty of our agency.

WE ARE HERE FOR YOU ALL. We want to keep it that way.



Page 3

NATIONAL ADOPTION MONTH



Amy's article Continued from page 1

I want to share a story with you of a family created through adoption 30 years ago.

Peggy was an 18 year old high school graduate, heading to college, when she discovered she was pregnant. Peggy went to her parents and the father of her baby. Together they decided they the best option was to make an adoption plan for her expected baby. Peggy found AWL and with the assistance of AWL she found the perfect family for her baby, Ginger, Dan and their young son Adam. One of the reasons Peggy selected Ginger and Dan is that she wanted her little girl to have a sibling. Peggy's siblings and her extended family have always been an important part of her life. Peggy met Ginger and Dan when Margo was placed with them.

Peggy made the decision not to have on going contact with Ginger, Ken and Margo until Margo was ready for some contact. Peggy kept in contact with AWL, updating us with her new addresses and events in her life. Peggy graduated from college, became a nurse, married and had a child.

Fast forward 16 years: with the support from her parents, Margo contacted AWL and said she was ready to meet her birth mother. Ginger and Dan had shared all the information they were given when Margo was placed with them. Margo met with me and it was clear that she was ready to meet Peggy. I contacted Peggy and met with her and her husband, Tom. She was 8 months pregnant with her third child and ready to move forward to meet Margo; the teenager who was the infant she placed for adoption 16 years ago.

In Margo's words, these are some of the reasons she wanted to meet Peggy:

"I don't remember a time when I didn't know I was adopted. For me growing up, it was always just a fact: that my birth mother made an adoption plan for me because she loved me, and that my adoptive parents are crazy about me. I am very much a part of my family. Friends who have known me for years comment on their disbelief that my brother Adam and I are not biologically related. We share so many mannerisms; so many inside jokes, and truly bring out the ten-year-old in each other.... As much as I felt loved and fulfilled in my adopted family, there was always what I described as a hole in my heart. Knowing that my birth mother Peggy placed me out of love, but not quite understanding what that meant, left me with a lot of curiosity...... I thought about her constantly and sometimes had fantasies that I had crossed paths with her when I saw someone whom I resembled on the street or in a magazine."

There was a lot of fear, anxiety and excitement on everyone's part for this reunion. On February 14th 2003, Margo and Peggy met for the second time.

Shortly thereafter, Margo and her parents and brother met Peggy's parents and then her extended Family.

Margo graduated from HS and chose to attend college in CA. Whenever Margo returned to the east coast, she always would visit Peggy, Tom and her half-sisters.

A family has been formed out of love and respect for one another.

There have been some stressful times, when different parties felt anxious and nervous, maybe even a little threatened as these new relationships were forming. Everyone was careful to maintain their boundaries; always keeping in mind, Margo's best interests.

One of the most beautiful pieces of this story is when Margo graduated from college Peggy and her parents joined Ginger, Ken and Adam in CA and they all stayed at the same B&B. They are an extended family formed by adoption.

I am blessed that Margo and Peggy have made me part of their process of creating a new family.

It is important to note that not all adoptions are open; each family figures out what works for them. Many birth parents are not ready to have a relationship immediately after placement. They need time to grieve and get their lives back together; they need to find a new normal. Relationships ebb and flow over time. What I have learned is that we all need to be flexible, listen to one another and have respect for each other.

We, at AWL, are always here to help navigate the adoption journey.

FINALIZATIONS DURING NATIONAL ADOPTION MONTH









FOREVER Families





